
Managing Participant Movement
Purpose:
The intent of the following policy is to ensure that a system for keeping track of youth is in place and that all youth are accounted for at all times.

Policy:
Interface Youth Program shall maintain a system for physically counting youth, managing participant movement and identifying the location of each youth at all times.  The system must include formal counts, informal counts, and emergency counts.

Procedure and/or Process:

Formal Counts occur at the beginning of each shift when incoming staff account for each participant by identifying their location (in-house location or out-of-house location) and document their findings in the Program Logbook.  The count should also be verified by reviewing the Participant Board to ensure accuracy.

Informal Counts should occur as necessary to ensure that staff remains accountable for the whereabouts of all participants throughout the shift.  Informal counts should be utilized particularly when the participants are engaged in activities within and outside the facility.  

Movement of participants should be managed by notations on the Participant Board and/or participant file.  Notations on the Participant Board indicate when a participant is not under direct IYP staff supervision.  Notations in the participant file and/or Program Log reflect the date, who the participant is with, their destination, and expected return time.

Emergency Counts should occur anytime the shelter is evacuated.  Participants are gathered, a count is taken and checked against the total number of participants in-house.  Emergency counts are documented in the Program Logbook.

A non-residential referral to shelter should involve the referring counselor/case manager and the residential supervisor and/or the residential counselor to assure goals and time lines are clear, appropriate counselor/case manager contact is maintained and that the Plan of Services is followed.  If these issues are still in a developmental stage this should not impede the shelter placement.

In cases involving the court, either through a petition or petition review process where there is a recommendation for shelter placement, the counselor/case manager should notify the residential supervisor 24 hours prior to the court hearing.

When a court-ordered placement is contemplated our staff should make diligent effort to ensure that the youth is ordered to our system and not a specifically named shelter.

Our staff should also explain to the court as applicable that an out-of-district placement may be necessary if we do not have space available.  Youth voluntarily placed in shelter should not be removed from that status solely to accommodate a court-ordered placement if an out of district placement is possible and potentially beneficial to the participant.  However, court ordered placements should always take precedence over voluntary placements.

If circumstances arise when a youth is in shelter and it is deemed beneficial to transfer him or her to another shelter, both supervisors affected should negotiate the details of the transfer.  In planning this participant movement, diligent effort should be made to apprise the parents/legal guardians of the youth's relocation to another facility.  Efforts to contact the parents/legal guardians should be documented.

On-call counselor/case manager requests for a placement need to be accommodated.
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